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FREE CHINA MOVEMENT LEADERS REPUDIATE UNAUTHORIZED STATEMENT ISSUED BY FORMER MEMBER OF ORGANIZATION; ISSUE LETTER OF APOLOGY TO ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF STATE RICHARD ARMITAGE  AND SECRETARY OF STATE COLLIN POWELL

Washington, DC— The leaders of the Free China Movement (FCM) today repudiated an unauthorized statement issued by a former member of the Free China Movement under the organization’s name on August 28, 2002.  The unsigned statement, which was issued by Mr. Ye Ning without the knowledge, consent or authorization of either the Board of Directors of Free China Movement or its Executive Director, erroneously claimed that the undersigned “Directors of Free China Movement unanimously voted to express our deep concerns on Mr. [Richard] Armitage’s most recent announcement that East Turkestan Islamic Movement (ETIM) be listed as [sic] a what he alleged ‘terrorist organization’.” 

“This statement and the remainder of the histrionic letter was issued by Mr. Ye Ning himself, acting in his capacity as an individual, and by no one else,” declared Wang Xizhe, General Co-ordinator of Free China Movement. “No vote was ever taken by the Board of Free China Movement about this subject-- ever. And no Board meeting ever took place during which this topic of discussion was reviewed.”

“Mr. Ye resigned from the Free China Movement in January 1999 and ceased to be a participating member shortly thereafter,” stated Shengde Lian, executive director of Free China Movement. “While he is free to make his own statements on any subject, he does not speak for the organization in any way, shape or form. The fact that he would issue such a statement without our authorization or knowledge is both shocking and deeply troubling. On behalf of the Free China Movement, we sincerely apologize to Mr. Collin Powell and Mr. Richard Armitage for this incident which was beyond our control and wish to express our appreciation to them for supporting human rights and democracy in China,” concluded Mr. Lian.

“Mr. Ye’s renegade statement reflects not a unanimous decision of FCM’s Board as he would suggest, ” stated Yonjun Majer Zhou, American Director of FCM, “but the unanimous decision of one, acting on his own,  as a non-member of FCM.”
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